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Important Information


Important Information






Spring
Spring Term starts 
………………………………………..……
Tuesday 8 January
(Please note: we open one day after the schools due to CHPS inset day)
Last day for Infant School applications to be submitted  …………  
Tuesday 15 January
Pyjama Day     ………………………………………………….....
Monday 28 January
Half term break (no pre-school on these days) ………………..…….
18 February to 22 February inclusive
Consultation Evening (For Parents only) ……..………...................
Monday 4 March
(Please try to arrange childcare for this event to enable adults only to attend. 10 minute appointments will be booked for each family closer to the time.) 
Sponsored Wheels  ……………………………………………….
Monday 11 March 
(Date subject to change as dependent on weather)



(More details to follow)
Professional Photographs (Individual & Family) ...………….…..
(Date to be advised.  More details to follow)
(ALL children invited.* Family members can be included in photos)
Mum’s and Nanny’s Morning …………………………...….…...
Monday 1 April (starts at 9.15am) 
(Mums and Nans & all CHPS children invited)*
Easter Celebration (ALL Children & Parents invited)*………….......
Thursday 4 April (12 noon for +/- half an hour)
End of Term (Pre-School closes at 12.30pm. No afternoon session) …  
Friday 5 April 
(Please note that due to CHPS inset day. we open on Wednesday 24 April 2019; one day after schools do)

Summer

Notification of Infant School Places     …………………………....
Tuesday 16 April (by HCC)
Summer Term starts
……………………………………………..
Wednesday 24 April
(Please note: we open one day after the schools due to CHPS inset day)
Bank Holiday     ………………………………………………...…
Monday 5 May (no pre-school)
Half term break (no pre-school on these days)
……………………..
27 May to 31 May inclusive
Professional Photographs (Graduation) …………………………..  (Date to be advised. More details to follow)
(ALL LION children invited.)*

Summer Fundraiser …………………………..……...……………
(To be advised)
Dad and Grandad’s Day  ………………………………...………..
Monday 17 June (Starts at 9.15am)
(Dads & Granddads, & ALL children invited)*
End of Year Party (ALL children invited. Children only) ….…….…..
Monday 22 July (More details to follow)
End of Year Presentation (ALL Lions & their Parents invited)*……..   Tuesday 23 July (More details to follow)
End of Term / Year 
………………………………………….....
Tuesday 23 July 
(Pre-School closes at 12.30pm. No afternoon session.)


* When children are invited to attend for a special event that is not on their usual session or day, 
parents / carers must accompany them and remain with them throughout the event.  This is to 
maintain the required adult : child ratio and is for the safety of all the children.
If you have any queries, or wish to discuss anything on this newsletter, please speak to either Des or Jo.
FUTURE NEWSLETTERS WILL BE SENT TO YOU VIA EMAIL SO PLEASE ENSURE WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT EMAIL ADDRESS.
Castle Hill Pre-School


C/o Fort Hill Community School


Kenilworth Rd


Basingstoke


RG23 8JQ





Telephone: 01256 355719


Email: enquiries@castlehillpreschool.co.uk





Registered with Ofsted and the Pre School Learning Alliance





Keep me safe for later reference!!!





Who is Who!





Des Martin (Headteacher / Manager) & Jo Delaney (Deputy Manager) are responsible for all aspects of the day to day running of the pre-school.  


Our two Room Leaders, Paula Jenkins and Rachel Sharpe, manage the pre-school room each day, including the children, staff & the environment.


Key Carers & Practitioners Jo, Paula, Rachel, Sandra Loveless, Audrey King & Shanthini Nanthakumar work directly with the children & their families, & are responsible for recording & monitoring each child’s learning & development. Parents’ & Carers’ first point of contact is your child’s key carer. However, all staff care for, & work with all the children. 


This is the team responsible for all education & care matters.  


-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


Kelly Leadbetter is our Financial Administrator, and is responsible for all money matters - fees, invoicing, payments, voucher system, etc.   


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


Our Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Co-ordinator is Rachel Sharpe.  Behaviour Co-Ordinator is Jo Delaney.  Lead Practitioner for Safeguarding and Child Protection is Des Martin, & Jo Delaney is responsible for Health & Safety.  


---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


All staff are trained to Level 3, 4 or 5 in early years’ childcare and education!





Welcome!





Welcome to the new school year at Castle Hill Pre- School. It is lovely to welcome our returning children back, and we extend a warm welcome to all our new children, and families, who are joining us.





The aim of this newsletter is to give new parents as much information about the day to day operations of Castle Hill Pre-School as possible, and to remind our returning parents of some relevant issues, as well as some new ones. Please make sure you enter the diary dates on your calendar!








Policies and Procedures


Policies and Procedures; the documents that govern how the pre-school functions, are available on our website. 





The Committee


We are a registered charity pre-school, overseen by a voluntary committee, comprised mainly of parents.  We welcome new members and would like to encourage you to think about joining in whatever capacity you are able to.  The pre-school cannot run without the Committee!  Being a member enables you to influence decisions about your child’s pre-school education.  


A text will sent to you shortly regarding joining the committee.  If you would like to do so, please respond to the text.  OUR COMMITTEE AGM IS ON TUESDAY 9th OCTOBER AT 1PM IN THE PORTACABIN.  New members will be voted in.  Please join us.





We are a not-for-profit organisation, relying on fundraising to supplement fees and remain operational.  Please support our fundraising efforts!





At present we are raising funds to develop our new enlarged outdoor space, with our first priority being a soft surface.  If you know of any funding streams or if your workplace raises funds for charity, please let us know.


.





CONTACT DETAILS


Please notify us immediately if any of your, or your child’s carers’ contact details change, especially mobile phone numbers.  If you are not sure which number we have, please ask your child’s Key Carer to check in the file.  In case of emergency, it is essential that we are able to contact you.





Mobile Phones and Cameras


These are not permitted to be used AT ALL on the pre-school premises.  During certain special events, parents / carers may be permitted to take photographs, but you will be informed of this exception at the time.








Curriculum


We follow the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum. Your child’s development and progress is recorded in their individual Learning Journals, and we encourage parents to contribute to this with photographs, notes, or other evidence of anything significant that their child achieves at home.





 Information from these Learning Journals is then passed on to your child’s infant school when they move up, to help the infant school assess your child’s developmental starting level. 





If you wish to retain a copy of this journal, as it will have lots of photos and stories to remind you and your child of their happy pre-school days, please download and print it before your child leaves the pre-school as it will no longer be accessible to you after they leave. 





EXCITING NEWS!


TAPESTRY IS HERE!





We are moving to online Learning Journals this term, in a programme called Tapestry.  This is a secure programme specifically designed for use by Foundation Stage settings.  You will be able to access your child’s progress and development by logging in with your own personal user id and password, and users will only be able to see their own child’s profile.  This venture is being led by Rachel and more information will follow.





CHPS CONTACT NUMBERS & TIMES





If you need to contact us, Des (Manager) can be reached on 07792329243, and Jo (Deputy Manager) on 07946529687 between 8.30am and 5pm Monday to Friday. Please note: Jo does not usually work on Monday and Wednesday afternoons, and Des on Tuesdays and Thursdays (although occasionally we have to swap).  We suggest you put these numbers into your phone so that you can get hold of us in an emergency.  





Mobile numbers are preferred: if you use the landline 01256 355719, your call may not be answered if neither of us are in the office.  However, please leave a message and we will get back to you as soon as we are able.





You can also email us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:enquiries@castlehillpreschool.co.uk" �enquiries@castlehillpreschool.co.uk�.  Messages are checked regularly Monday to Friday and we will always attempt to get back to you within 48 hours.  





ABSENCE FROM PRE-SCHOOL





If your child is absent, please let us know by phone or text on their first day of absence, giving the reason why they are not in.





Early Bird Start


Early Bird Start is available daily to all CHPS children from 8.45am to 9am. (NB. We need a minimum of two children to run this) There is a small charge for this to cover costs. For further details, please speak to Des / Jo.





Infant School Open Days for Lion Parents





If your child will be starting school in September 2019 pop along to one of the Open Mornings listed below …


Castle Hill Infant School





At 09.30 or 11.00 on:�Wednesday 3rd October�Thursday 18th October�Friday 2nd November�Monday 19th November�Tuesday 4th December�Please contact the school office on 01256 326899 to book an appointment as places will be limited.


------------------------------------------------------


Winklebury Infant School


10th October 2018 at 9:15am and 6:00pm








Toothbrushing Programme


This year, we are pleased to announce that we will, once again be taking part in the NHS Toothbrushing programme. 


 


This will support the work you already do with your child at home.  Each child has their own toothbrush & toothbrush holder at pre-school and daily brushing activities help your child understand how and why brushing their teeth is so important.  (Support available to families too if requested.)  





You will be asked to sign a consent form for your child to participate in this programme.





Procedures in the Event of Extreme Weather or Emergency Closures:








Please look on Hampshire County Council’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.hants.gov.uk/education/schoolclosures/" �http://www.hants.gov.uk/education/schoolclosures/� for details of school and pre-school closures.





Listen to reports on The Breeze radio station or check their website for announcements about the closure of Castle Hill Pre-School.





As the portacabin is not always accessible in severe weather, in addition to putting an announcement on the HCC website which they then send to the radio stations, we will also try to text parents as soon as possible on these occasions.  


If the pre-school is open, but there is a lot of snow or ice around, we recommend that you park your car in the upper car park by the secondary school buildings, because the slope up from the pre-school car park becomes too slippery to drive back up, and you will get stuck!  


PLEASE NOTE THAT IN SEVERE WEATHER, YOU ENTER THE FORT HILL SITE AT YOUR OWN RISK.  WE ARE ONLY ABLE TO GRIT A PATH THROUGH THE PRE-SCHOOL CARPARK AS WE DO NOT HAVE THE RESOURCES TO DO A LARGER AREA.





Fire / Evacuation Alarms


If we have to evacuate at the beginning or end of a session when parents and carers are coming in 


and out, the following applies:  


If you have signed your child in, then you are free to leave the building as your child is in our care.


If you have not signed your child in, then you must remain with your child as they are still in your care.  Please do not try to sign them in whilst evacuation is in progress.


At the end of a session, if you have signed your child out, then you are free to take them and leave the building.


If you have not signed your child out yet, then you may not do so until the end of the drill or evacuation.  Please follow evacuation procedure and your child will be released into your care as soon as possible.


These measures are for your child’s safety, so please abide by them.








ESSENTIAL INFORMATION








Session Times


The pre-school opens at 9.00am (or 8.45am for Early Bird start), and closes at 3.00pm daily.  All children must be collected by 3pm as there are no staff in attendance after this time. Parents whose children are fetched after 3pm repeatedly will be charged a late fee to cover the cost of staff staying on.





Outdoor Play


The children have access to the outdoors every day, in all but the most extreme weathers.  Your child needs to bring appropriate clothing to match the weather – raincoat, wellington boots, hat, coat, etc.  Please send your child to pre-school prepared and ensure all items of clothing and belongings are clearly named.





Shoes


Please ensure that your child wears shoes with closed in toes to pre-school all year round.  Open-toed shoes or sandals are not permitted!  Please abide by this as it is for your child’s own safety.





Continued on next page …














Names!


Please put your child’s name clearly on all their belongings – coats, hats, bags, lunch boxes, bottles, etc, to avoid the wrong items being used, or going home with the wrong child!  This also helps your child with their reading skills, and to be independent when identifying their belongings.





Lunch


As part of our healthy eating policy, we do not allow chocolates or sweets in lunchboxes.  We ask parents to provide a healthy lunch for their children, & to keep treats like crisps, to a minimum.  GRAPES & CHERRY or PLUM TOMATOES must be cut in half in lunchboxes (health & safety regulations, & staff do not have time to do this for every child at lunchtime).  Please include a drink for your child’s lunch (no ‘fizzies’, glass bottles or energy drinks).  Thank you for your cooperation.  Please find attached some ideas for lunchboxes.





Traffic


The speed limit in the Fort Hill Site is 5 mph.  Please do not exceed this at any time, for the children’s safety!





Illness


Please notify us if your child is not in due to illness. Your child must be kept away from pre-school for 48 hours after their last bout of diarrhoea or vomiting.  This is to avoid the spread of infection.  





Head Lice


Please check your child regularly for head lice, or nits as they spread extremely quickly in a school environment.  Contrary to the myth that head lice are found on ‘dirty’ hair, they actually prefer sleek, straight hair.  If any are present, please treat your child before they return to pre-school. The most effective treatment is wet combing with lots of hair conditioner & a fine toothed comb. For more details, speak to a staff member.





Child Safety


PLEASE KEEP THE GATE INTO THE PRE-SCHOOL SHUT AT ALL TIMES, particularly when dropping your child off and collecting them.














IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - We provide these dates early to enable working parents to book time off, & other parents to keep these times free.  The following calendar indicates which events parents are invited to & we try to give approximate times, where possible.  PLEASE NOTE: Dates are subject to change if unavoidable. We will keep you informed of any changes & additional events, & text timely reminders too!





Autumn


Half term break (no pre-school on these days) …………….	……………………… 22 October to 


											 26 October inclusive





‘Sparkle Week’ Race Day Fundraiser, (ALL CHPS children & parents invited)*…….. Tuesday 6 November 


 Diwali Celebration & Fireworks!							(more details to follow)





‘Happy School Bags’   ………………………………………………………….…..  Friday 16 November 	(bags of clothing can be delivered to CHPS from 2.30pm on Thursday or before 10am on Friday)





Christmas Craft Morning (ALL Children & Parents invited)*………………………… Monday 10 December (9.15am start)										  (more details to follow)





Infant School applications (Lion Parents) apply online from .................................... Thursday 1st November


(See � HYPERLINK "http://www3.hants.gov.uk/education/admissions/ad-guidance/main-admissions-round.htm" �http://www3.hants.gov.uk/education/admissions/ad-guidance/main-admissions-round.htm� for further info.)





Christmas Party (Children only – ALL children invited) ……………………………… Thursday 20 December


(9am start)





Christmas Celebration & a Visit from Santa (ALL Children & Parents invited)* …. Thursday 20 December				  	   (more details to follow)





End of Term (Pre-School closes at 12.30pm on this day.  No afternoon session) ...... Friday 21 December 





(Please note that due to CHPS inset day. we open on Tuesday 8 January 2019; one day after schools do)





ESSENTIAL INFORMATION  (continued)








